Pfizer Limited

Pfizer Centre, Patel Estate,

Off S. V. Road, Jogeshwari (W), Mumbai 400 102
Tel : +91 22 6693 2000 Fax:+91 22 2678 2600

October 29, 2015

Department of Surveillance & Supervision
BSE Limited

P J Towers, Dalal Street

Mumbai - 400001

Kind Attention: Ms. Usha Sharma, Deputy General Manager /
Ms. Tina Jain, Associate Manager

Dear Madam,

Sub: Rumour Verification Letter
Ref: Your email dated October 29, 2015

We refer to the captioned email received by us today.

The news article referenced in your letter appeared in the Moneycontrol.com dated
October 29,2015 and captioned “Drug makers Pfizer, Allergan considering a
combination”, does not relate to Pfizer Limited, India, and Pfizer Limited India has no
information/knowledge in respect to the same. The article appears to be related to Pfizer
Inc., USA and Allergan plc. Hence, Pfizer Limited, India will not be able to comment on the
said article.

Rest assured, if and when Pfizer Limited makes any announcement regarding any material
development in respect of our business, we will ensure that we continue to follow the
mandated procedures of informing stock exchanges in a timely manner, so as to ensure
uniform and simultaneous disclosure to all the investors.

Thanking you,

Yours truly,
For PFIZER LIMITED
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Prajeet Nair
Company Secretary
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